BROOKLYN COLLEGE

OF THE

CITY UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK

FACULTY COUNCIL

November 9, 2010 meeting

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF THE BROOKLYN COLLEGE CHAPTER OF THE PROFESSIONAL STAFF CONGRESS

RESOLUTION TO CREATE AN AD HOC COMMITTEE ON ALIGNING FACULTY WORKLOAD WITH COLLEGE GOALS 

WHEREAS, the University Faculty Senate recently conducted a Faculty Experience Survey, and the Faculty Council Steering committee asked the executive committee of the campus chapter of the PSC to respond to the survey results which overlap with the PSC’s concerns, and 

WHEREAS, the results of the Faculty Experience Survey reveal that only 36% of Brooklyn College full-time faculty are satisfied with their workload, as compared with 54% satisfaction across the other senior colleges, and 

WHEREAS, the May 2010 report of the President’s Task Force on Retention and Graduation Success makes several recommendations to increase the frequency and depth of faculty engagement with students, particularly through advising, and 

WHEREAS, the College and CUNY continue to value faculty’s scholarly and creative work through the Performance Management Process (PMP), and

WHEREAS, the faculty of Brooklyn College also are dedicated simultaneously to promoting the success of our students and to achieving excellence in creative and scholarly work, and


WHEREAS, colleges and departments across CUNY apportion course credits in a variety of ways and allocate workload credit to faculty to support a variety of activities, therefore

BE IT RESOLVED that an ad hoc committee of Faculty Council be formed to study and recommend mechanisms for improving faculty satisfaction with workload in order to improve the quality of education, scholarly and creative productivity, and student success. The committee should address the feasibility of making four credits per course the normative minimum at Brooklyn College; the costs and benefits of making workload credit for student advising available to a much broader set of faculty; the costs and benefits of granting workload credits to all full-time faculty to facilitate scholarly research and creative work; and other appropriate mechanisms. Representation on the ad hoc committee should include appropriate Faculty Council committees and a diversity of departments.

